
CENTRALIA	RIFLE	CLUB	and	JUNIOR	DIVISION
May	Monthly	Board	Mee=ng	

May	3,	2016

President	Daniel	Steffen,	called	the	monthly	board	mee=ng	to	order	at	7:10	pm.	There	was	a	
quorum	present.	

Cer*fica*ons
Secretary	–	The	minutes	for	the	April	Board	Mee=ng	were	accepted.

Treasurer’s	Report	–	The	Treasurer’s	Report,	showing	$21,367.37	in	checking	and	$16,952.63	in	
savings,	was	accepted	by	the	Board.

The	following	were	accepted	as	members
• Terry	Vanmeter	 • Tracey	Phillips
• Robert	McFadden • Laurie	Hamshire	

Board	
Members

Jan Feb Mar Apr May Jun Jul Aug Sep Oct Nov Dec

Daniel	Steffen P P P P P
Donna	Baxter P EX P EX P
Shirley	
Hendricks

P P P P P

Jean	Falb P P EX EX EX
Dan	Freeman P P EX P P
Sue	Carmick P P EX EX P
Bill	Gilmore P P P P P
Nathan	Reitz P P EX P P
Lori	Collins P EX P P P
Chuck	Neely P P P P P
Pat	Sweeney P P P P P
Honorary	Board	
Members
Steve	Carmick P P EX P P
Brad	Tarbet EX EX EX P EX
Lee	Hayes EX EX EX EX EX
Neil	Harmon EX` EX EX EX EX

Legend:	C=Cancelled					P=Present						A=Absent					EX=Excused	Absence

The	following	mo=ons	were	passed:
• A	mo=on	to	charge	$15.00	for	the	Handgun	Safety	Course.
• To	close	Brads	credit	card	and	have	one	issued	to	Donna,	maintain	card	for	Steve	and	

issue	a	card	to	Daniel.

The	mee=ng	was	adjourned	at	8:30	pm



The	next	mee=ng	will	be	held	on	June	6,	2016.
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NEW	MEMBERS	THIS	MONTH
We	welcome	the	following	new	members	to	the	club;	Terry	Vanmeter,	Tracy	Phillips,	Robert	
McFadden,	and	Laurie	Hamshire.

The	range	is	open	24/7	except	for	a	few	special	events.		For	example:	High	School	rifle	teams	
(November	thru	February	from	3-7),	during	BME	events	(scheduled	twice	a	year),	and	during	
Hunters	Educa=on.		Note:	Sharing	of	access	codes	is	grounds	for	removal	from	the	club.

When	a	member	brings	a	guest,	the	guest	must	complete	and	sign	an	Indemnity	Agreement.	
They	are	stored	near	the	sign-in	sheet	on	the	small	table	near	the	door.

HANDGUN	SAFETY	
New	members	are	required	to	take	a	“Handgun	Safety”	course,	unless	they	have	evidence	of	
prior	training.		The	cost	for	the	class	is	$15:00	and	will	usually	be	held	every	month.

BACKGROUND	CHECKS
Because	the	club	has	unsupervised	shoo=ng	we	must	ensure	members	are	legal	to	possess	a	
weapon.		An	applica=on	fee	of	$25.00	will	be	charged	to	all	members	for	a	background	check.		
The	fee	will	be	waived	if	the	applicant	has	a	concealed	carry	permit.

TRAINING	OPPORTUNITIES
• Hunter	Safety	training.
• Planning	con=nues	for	a	Personal	Protec=on	Outside	the	home	training	class.
• Soon	a	course	will	be	offered	to	train	people	who	wish	to	become	instructors.

SCHEDULE
Check	our	website	calendar	for	dates	and	=mes	of	planned	events.	

WSECU	DONATION
A	special	thank	you	to	Washington	State	Employees	Credit	Union.	The	Credit	Union	donated	a	
computer	to	the	Club.		The	computer	will	be	used	for	the	door	lock	system.

BOWLING	PIN	SHOOT
Wednesday	Night	Bowling	Pin	Shoots	begin	at	7:00	pm.	We	hold	a	Bowling	Pin	Shoot	with	.22’s	
and	when	completed	we	begin	another	shoot	with	the	higher	calibers	up	to	.45’s.		Cost	is	
$10.00	per	week	for	either	session	or	$15	for	both	sessions.	

VOLUNTEER	OPPORTUNITIES	
• There	are	always	opportuni=es	to	help;	sweep,	clean,	or	take	out	garbage.
• Each	group/person	must	be	responsible	for	cleaning	up	aner	themselves.



• Chuck	Neely	volunteered	to	update	the	reader	board.
• Instructors-must	have	pa=ence	and	communica=on	skills.

FUNDRAISER	-	PATCHES	HATS	AND	T-SHIRTS
Shirley	Hendricks	has	the	inventory.
• Small	patches	for	hats	and	T-shirts	are	$5.00	
• Hats	with	small	patch	are	$10.00
• T-Shirts	with	small	patch,	are	$20.00
• Large	Coat	Patches	$25.00

OLD	BUSINESS
BUILDING	IMPROVEMENTS
Steve	gave	an	update	on	the	improvements	planned	for	the	south	side,	which	includes	bullet	
proofing	of	the	ceiling	over	one	bay.		Daniel	and	Steve	will	work	with	the	bank	regarding	the	
loan	needed	for	the	improvements.		We	have	been	granted	two	grants	from	the	NRA	
Founda=on	that	will	be	used	on	the	project.	These	will	reduce	the	amount	needed	for	the	loan.

FRIENDS	of	NRA	FOUNDATION	BANQUET

Volunteers	are	s=ll	needed	to	work	on	the	banquet	planning	commipee,	for	the	September	10qr	
banquet.	The	Friends	of	NRA	Founda=on	provides	much	needed	and	appreciated	grant	funds	
for	specific	items	requested	in	grant	applica=ons.	The	Club	has	submiped	four	grant	
applica=ons.

Raffle	=ckets	are	available	for	$20.00.	Five	firearms	are	available.

TAXES
The	tax	ques=on	has	been	resolved.	The	club	is	exempt.

STATE	RIFLE	TOURNAMENT
Several	rifle	team	members	are	planning	to	par=cipate	in	the	compe==on,	being	held	in	

Wenatchee,	on	May	13th,	14th,	and	15qr.	The	par=cipants	will	be	prac=cing	on	Tuesdays	and	
Thursdays	from	3-6pm	un=l	the	compe==on.	Steve	will	provide	medals	for	our	par=cipants.

QUICK	BOOKS	
Dan	suggested	the	club	should	considering	upda=ng	to	Quick	Books	Online	or	Cloud.	The	board	
has	already	approved	the	expenditure.	Donna	will	meet	with	Steve	to	order	the	update.

EXTERIOR	LIGHTING
Thank	you	to	Dale	and	Larry	Iverson	for	installing	exterior	lights	for	the	parking	lot.		They	
donated	the	cost	of	the	installa=on.	The	lights	are	a	wonderful	addi=on	and	greatly	appreciated.

NEW	BUSINESS
Insurance	for	controlled	live	shoot	
The	city	wants	to	be	added	as	payee	on	the	insurance	policy.	We	also	need	to	include	the	Fair	



on	the	insurance.	There	is	no	evidence	that	this	change	has	been	made.

STORAGE	ISSUES
There	is	no	room	to	store	rifle	team	jackets	by	male	or	female.

	SHOOTING	BOOTH	AT	LEWIS	COUNTY	FAIR
The	ac=vity	at	the	Fair	Booth	depends	on	whether	we	can	use	the	game	we	have	used	the	past	
few	years.

Shins	to	work	the	fair	booth	are	4	hours;	10are-2pm,	2pm-6pm,	and	6pm-10pm.	All	work	on	the	
fair	booth	is	volunteer	work..


